





Employer Notification to Employees of the Availability of Unemployment Compensation

Unemployment Insurance (UI) benefits are available to workers who are unemployed and who meet the requirements of state UI eligibility laws. You may file a UI claim in the first week that employment ends, or work hours are reduced. 

For assistance or more information about filing a UI claim, visit https://www.uimn.org/


You will need to provide the Unemployment Insurance Office with the following information in order for the state to process your claim: 
1. Your full legal name;
2. Your social security number; and 
3. Your authorization to work (if you are not a U.S. citizen or resident.)

To File a UI claim online, visit: 
https://www.uimn.org/

To file a UI claim by phone call:
1-866-814-1252

The Minnesota Unemployment Insurance Division is asking new unemployment applicants to apply on the day assigned to them based on the last number of the applicants Social Security number: 0, 1, 2 on Monday; 3, 4, or 5 on Tuesday; 6, 7, 8, or 9 on Wednesday; any number on Thursday and Friday. 

If you have any questions about the status of your UI claim, check your account status on https://www.uimn.org/  or contact the UI agency at https://www.uimn.org/ or 1-866-814-1252.




